






HRH Eze Linus Nwizu, the traditional leader of 

Ezzaiyimagu, Izzi LOA, Ebonyi state during the 

public declaration directly addressing social and 

gender norms hindering the adoption of MNCH+N 

As a result of the training and coaching received from Breakthrough ACTION-Nigeria, HRH Eze Linus 

Nwizu, in consultation with the representatives of the 28 villages in the Ezzainyimagu community, 

made a public declaration directly addressing social and gender norms hindering the adoption of 

MNCH+N after on addressing: 

• Henceforth, the traditional council will support emergency transport service for ANC visits

and facility delivery.

• Orient the community routinely on the dangers of Female Genital Mutilation (FGM), early

marriage and the importance of spousal communication.

To sustain this decree, a task force was set up to ensure implementation and accountability 

throughout the community, leading to improvement in ANC visits and facility deliveries. 

"After the declaration, my husband transported me to deliver at the health facility for the first time, 

and I can boldly say there is a clear difference between the baby I delivered at the health facility as 

the baby is healthier, rarely sick and has rapid growth than others I delivered at home." 

Since October 2027, 775 religious and traditional leaders in Ebonyi state have made 885 Speak Outs 

reaching 759,593 people with messages supporting positive social and gender norms and behaviors. 

Declarations such as these, other types of Speak Outs and social and behavior change interventions 

implemented in Ebonyi have contributed to 34,735 people accessing health services. 

"I am pregnant, and my husband cares for me just like he decreed. I have registered for ANC 

through his support, and he has supported ensuring I eat right. He follows me to ANC visits 

whenever he has a chance and also follows me when any of my children are sick. And also 

support other pregnant women in the community" 

Ugueze lfeoma Nwizi, wife of HRH Eze Linus Nwizi. 
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